
Sundance Chamber of Commerce Meeting 
SSB Meeting Room 
November 16, 2021 
 
Attendance 
Sheryl Klocker, President; Dave Cromes, Vice President; Andy Miller, Treasurer; Jamie Jessen, 
Admin Assistant; Benjamin Levenger, Redevelopment; Donnie Holt, Sundance United Methodist 
Church.  
 
5:15 Sheryl called meeting to order.    
 
Administrative   

- Minutes 
o Andy Motioned to approve, Dave 2nd. Approved as presented.  

- Treasurers Report 
o For the year we’re $2500 to the good. $27,434 is the checking balance.  
o Dave motioned to approve, Jamie 2nd. Approved as presented. 

- Admin report 
o BH&B board meeting. Covered events, they are going well. Reviewed 

approved grants, still working on the ad designs. 
o Parade is good to go. 

 
New Business 

- Shop Small 
o Shop Small – Remind them to shop locally & Punch Cards $5 fills $50.  
o People will sign up to help deliver when they arrive.  

- Revitalization 
o Ben, purpose in town is to help with community. Goal is to see what we have and 

what we’ve done and come up with some strategies to see what we can do with 
what we have in house. Covered the schedule, he is overflowing with interest. 
They will come up with 20-24 recommendations to do in the 7-10 years.  

o Covered some of the issues & positives in town, to help find where the problems 
are.  

- Raffle Ticket fundraiser Dave will author an email to Jamie to seek donations from a 
chamber business member to give a donation to fund up $4,000 towards an ice 
skating rink for the City and this donation would give the business naming rights. 

 
- Winter Festival   Discussion Dave will reach out to Kristen to contact her acquaintance 

in Gillette and discuss an agreement to be paid for Conducting the Winter Festival. 
Donnie Holt, Methodist minister agreed that maybe a consortium of church groups in 
town could come together to put this on, or a working community group from his 
church might be an opportunity for them- in the future. 

 



- By-law review - Dave presented an online form he reviewed that could possibly be 
used just by filling in the blanks for our Chamber.  Good details included, maybe we 
need to expand our voting board member numbers.  

 
- Dave asked about changing our meeting times to a working lunch. Jamie, what are 

your thoughts.  Let’s try to have our next meeting on Dec. 21st at 11:30 at the 
Longhorn, unless we decide before then that won’t work. Might possibly have larger 
attendance. 

 
 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned  
Next meeting will be December 21st in the SSB Meeting Room 
 
 


